
S.S.H. February 18th, 2020 

Municipality of Central Manitoulin 
Safety, Security and Health Committee Minutes 

February 18th, 2020 

Attending: Chairperson Councillor S. Shaffer, Mayor. R. Stephens, Councillors D. 
Stephens, R. Diebolt, D. Scott and A. Tribinevicius, Fire Chief John Reid and one 
staff member.  Councillor A. Johnston sent her regrets. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

MOTION: D. Stephens and R. Stephens   
That the agenda be approved with the following amendment: 

7 f) Letter to Mayor Richard Stephens from Emergency Management of 
Ontario… carried. 

 
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest. 

MOTION: R. Stephens and A. Johnston 
That the minutes of the last regular meeting of the Safety, Security and Health 
Committee held on January 21st, 2020 be approved…carried. 

Delegations 

Old Business 

The Strategic Plan Priorities were discussed. Nothing new arose from the 
discussion. 

The follow up to the Emergency Health Services Seminar on Rural Health Care was 
discussed.  The Power Point presentation from the Seminar was made available to 
all committee members.  Direction was given to staff to research the presentation 
and update the committee on the high points. 
   
New Business 

 
MOTION: R. Stephens and R. Diebolt 
We recommend to Council that the minutes of the Joint Health and Safety 
Committee from February 5th, 2020 be accepted…carried. 
 
MOTION: D. Stephens and R. Stephens 
We recommend to Council that the minutes from the Community Policing Advisory 
Committee Meeting from January 8th, 2020 be accepted…carried. 
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MOTION: D. Stephens and R. Stephens 
We recommend to Council that the request of the Community Policing Advisory 
Committee to provide up to $100/year to provide secretarial services be accepted… 
carried. 
  
The letter to Mayor Stephens from the Fire Marshall regarding Fire and Advisory 
Service structuring was discussed for information purposes. 
 
The Power Point Presentation provided by the Public Health Sudbury and Districts 
on the COVID-19 update was discussed for information purposes. 
 
MOTION: D. Stephens and R. Stephens 
We recommend to Council that the Letter from Emergency Management Ontario be 
accepted…carried. 
 
The letter to Mayor Richard Stephens from Emergency Management of Ontario 
stated that the Municipality was in compliance with the EMCPA standards in 2019.  
The Committee wants to Thank all staff for their hard work. 
 
MOTION: D. Stephens and R. Stephens 
That we recommend to Council that David Barnes’ applications to the Fire 
Department be accepted…carried.  
 
The Fire Chief reported that there were no incidents since the last Safety, Security 
and Health Committee meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by Councillor Derek Stephens at 7:48 p.m. 


